

Uig Community Council

Minutes of Meeting

TITLE : Uig Community Council

DATE : 03-09-18

TIME : 7.30pm

VENUE : Uig Community Centre

DISTRIBUTION : To all Council Members

Present: G. Attrill, W. Greer, R. Fraser, C. Mackenzie, C. Maclean, A. Morrison, L. Darley.

| Item | Summary and Action | Who? | When? |
|------------------------------|--|------|-------|
| | Members held one minute of silence, in memory of John N. Maciver. | | |
| 1 Apologies | N. A. Macdonald, D. Maciver, | | |
| 2 Approval of Minutes | <p>Minutes of meeting held on 13th August 2018, approved by WG, seconded by CMacL.</p> <p>Matters Arising:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> RF has reported the missing sign at Bernera road end to CnES. This has gone on their 'to do' list'. Baille na Cille Graveyard. On 16-08-18, as agreed at meeting on 13-08-18, LD telephoned Richard Gollin to ask if he would forward information he had mentioned at the previous meeting. He said he has had a quotation for the fencing, to be replaced with concrete posts, as per existing, and he has sent the quotation to Historic Scotland. He asked why he was being telephoned, but there was no further opportunity to speak as he hung up. Tried to call him back immediately, twice, but no answer. Matter now closed. Community Centre Shed. E-mail received from eplanning.scot - application successfully submitted and will be passed to CnES. | | |
| 3 Finance | <p>Balance stands at £4,227.67. WG passed around copies of the audited 'Income & Expenditure Account' and "Statement of Funds" for year ended 31st March 2018.</p> <p>LD has visited the bank to set up mandate for new signatory.</p> | | |

| Item | Summary and Action | Who? | When? | |
|------|--|--|-------------|--|
| 4 | Correspondence | <p>E-mails forwarded to members -</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Planning - weekly lists.. • E-mail from Dan Morrison, Tighean Innse Gall, re Western Isles Climate Challenge. • E-mail from Hugh Maclellan asking to sign petition to Scottish Parliament to encourage Government to provide broadband to rural areas. • E-mail from Shaping the Future, Scottish Water - re. closing date for consultation. <p>Other correspondence -</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • 13-08-18 By RM, Tighean Innse Gall, letter re Western Isles Climate Challenge. • 14-08-18 By RM, CnES Angus Murray, copy of CnES corporate strategy 2017-21 - any comments welcomed. • 14-08-18 Sent e-mail to KarenMacRae, North Harris Trust, informing that we will put article in Uig News and UCC will collate feedback initially. • 15-08-18 Received e-mail from Donald Martin, thanks for meeting on 13th and attaching write-up of presentation for minutes. Reply received, ok to distribute as seen fit. • 15-08-18 Letter RM, from Hebridean Housing Partnership, invitation to AGM. E-mailed apology. • 16-08-18 Received letter RM, confirmation of grant from Challenge Fund. Sent e-mail to Mairi Macdonald, cc to WG, informing of Challenge Fund grant and asking for proof of match-funding. Acknowledgement received. **Agenda Item • 16-08-18 E-mail from Belle Ann Scott, informing of next meeting of Association of Lewis Community Councils. (LD attended) • 25-08-18 Emails to Angus and Ranald, re. John Maciver. • 21-08-18 E-mail from Winnie Greer regarding waste bins. • 27-08-18 Telephoned Derick Mackay CnES, re. John Maciver. • 30-08-18 E-mail from eplanning.scot, via agent Donald Mackay. | | |
| 5 | Challenge Fund | <p>Letter from Derek Mackay offering a grant of £2,000 towards Play Park equipment at Uig Community Centre. E-mail sent to Mairi Macdonald, cc WG, informing of offer and asking for proof of match-funding as soon as possible. CMacL to pass on copy of letter to Mairi Macdonald and ask for proof to be sent to LD.</p> | CMacL LD | |
| 6 | Western Isles Climate Challenge | <p>Letter received from Dan Morrison, Tighean Innse Gall, regarding taking part in planning application to Climate Challenge Fund, followed by e-mail. Matter put on file.</p> | | |

| Item | | Summary and Action | Who? | When? |
|------|--------------------------------------|---|----------|-------|
| 7 | Public Waste Bins | WG reported problem that public waste bins have been filled to overflowing over the visitor season. AM will speak to Iain N. Campbell in Cleansing Services to identify pressure points and get solution before next Spring. LD to identify exactly where bins are situated. | AM LD | |
| 8 | AOCB | WG reported that 'Slow' signs need reinstating and that there are potholes, in Timsgarry. Also potholes near the doctors' surgery. LD reported crash barriers in part of Aird are broken and falling down due to the posts rotting. AM to report to Technical Services, CnES. | AM | |
| 9 | Date and Time of Next Meeting | Monday 1st October 2018, at 7.30. | | |